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1123 South High Street 
P.O. Box 1764 
Harrisonburg, VA 22801 

540-246-3712 
contact@colmanengineering.com 
www.colmanengineering.com  

 

January 5, 2021 

Ms. Thanh H. Dang 
Assistant Director for City of Harrisonburg 
Department of Planning & Community Development 
409 South Main Street 
Harrisonburg, VA 22801 
 
 
RE: Juniper Hill Commons Preliminary Plat Letter 
 
Dear Ms. Dang: 
 
Proposed Use: 
 
I am writing on behalf of Harrisonburg Cohousing, who plans to develop the property at 650 
Keezletown Road, TM# 72-B-6. Improvements include multiple residential buildings, consisting 
of 28 dwelling units and a common house, associated driveways, walking paths, green space, 
and parking spaces. The proposed development will be named Juniper Hill Commons. There is 
an existing stream that runs from east to west across the site. A large portion of the property, 
north of the stream, is reserved for green space. The property located south of the stream 
contains the entirety of site improvements related to dwellings. This property was rezoned from 
R-1 to R-7 with the approval by City Council on March 24, 2020.  
 
 
Request for Variances: 
 
The following variances from the Subdivision Ordinance are requested to be able to implement 
the approved R-7 Master Plan. 
 
 
Variance Request from 10-2-42(c), which requires all parcels to front a public street,  
 

As the proposed development is internally oriented and has only private streets / drives; 
the proposed lots will front these internal drives. 

 
Variance Request from 10-2-43, which requires a 10-foot wide public general utility easement 
along front lot lines and any lot adjacent to public right-of-way, and requires at least a 10-foot 
wide public general utility easement, centered on the side or rear lot lines,  
 

As the preliminary plat illustrates adequate public general utility easements, including a 
10-ft wide public general utility easement along the development’s frontage with 
Keezletown Road and public general utility easements to serve each newly created 
parcel, as well as, a 5-ft wide public general utility easement along the rear property 
boundary adjacent to tax map parcel 72-A-1. The variance is requested so that 
additional easements that would restrict use or would conflict with other easements (i.e. 
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public water, public sanitary sewer, and BMP maintenance areas) are not required along 
the frontage and side or rear lot lines for each newly created parcel.  
 

Sincerely, 

 

Gil Colman, PE 
Colman Engineering 
Harrisonburg, VA 






